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June 29, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to provide legal representation to indigent persons. Passage of this ordinance constitutes the approval of the contracts between the King County Office of Public Defense and Associated Counsel for the Accused (Attachment A), Northwest Defenders Association (Attachment B), Society of Counsel Representing Accused Persons (Attachment C), and The Defender Association (Attachment D).
King County Code, Section 2.60.040, requires these contracts to be transmitted to the King County Council no later than March 1, 2012. An extension was permitted in order to clarify attorney salary parity calculations within the Public Defense Payment Model, as applied to the contracts. Subsequent to granting that extension, Pierce County Superior Court issued an order in Dolan v. King County, which necessitated additional discussions and contract changes, including those relating to the process of enrollment and payment of Public Employees Retirement System (PERS).
The July 1, 2012 through June 30, 2013 contracts carry forward the same scope of work provided by these agencies for many years. Major factors in these contracts remain unchanged from the previous contracts. Specific changes are described below:
· Of particular note are provisions that provide for case weighting of felonies, as required by King County Council in 2009, Ordinance 16542. Modifications to the case weighting system are included in the 2012-2013 contracts, as required by 2012 King County Council Budget Ordinance 17232.
· Funding for the components of these contracts has been provided consistent with the 2005 King County Public Defense Payment Model, as established by King County Council Motion 12160, and as revised in 2009 by King County Council Motion 13004, and as otherwise provided by 2012 Adopted Budget Ordinance 17232.

· The contracts have been changed from previous contracts, in order to insert specific language detailing the procedure of enrollment and for payment of PERS retirement. This has been done in compliance with the Pierce County Superior Court order in Dolan v. King County.
These contracts further the King County Strategic Plan goal of Justice and Safety, Objective 2(e), to “ensure the availability of public defenders to those who need them”.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents maintain a high standard of public defense services.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Jackie MacLean, Director, Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-263-9100.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN: Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff


 Mark Melroy, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst, BFM Committee
 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County
   Executive Office
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Jackie MacLean, Director, Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS)

V. David Hocraffer, Director, Office of Public Defense, DCHS
